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In August 2016, Pope Francis announced the creation of the Dicastery for Promoting Integral Human
Development, as a result of the merger of four pre-existing Pontifical Councils. The new dicastery began its work
in January 2017. At the end of the first five years of activity with ad experimentum statutes, and following the
results of the evaluation visit carried out last summer, the superiors of the Dicastery for Promoting Integral
Human Development placed their mandate in the hands of the Supreme Pontiff. While sincerely thanking
Cardinal Peter K. Appiah Turkson and his collaborators for their service, and while awaiting the appointment of a
new director, the Holy Father has entrusted ad interim the ordinary management of the Dicastery as of 1
January 2022 to Cardinal Michael Czerny, S.J., as prefect, and Sister Alessandra Smerilli, F.M.A., as secretary.



